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DATES TO REMEMBER 
Tuesday 11th February 
Acquaintance Night  - 6:15pm 
AGM - 7:00pm 
Tuesday 20th February 
6/7 Aquatics Day 
Friday 13th March 
Sports Day 
6th April - 9th April 
Reception - Year 5 
Swimming Week 

 
 

Breakfast Club 
Wednesdays and  Thursdays 

 8:20am– 8:35am 
Outside Canteen 
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Jamie White 
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PO Box 96 
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Phone:  8264 7498 
               8264 2777 
Fax:       8396 1778 
Web:  
www.northingle.sa.edu.au 
Email: 
dl.1183.info@schools.sa.edu.au 
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Acquaintance Night and AGM 

Term 1  Week 2 - Friday 7th February, 2020 Principal : Dina Zunis 

A very warm welcome to the 2020 school year. We welcome all the new Reception children starting 
school for the first time, the many new families and some new staff to the school. We commence 
with 6 classes and 30 children enrolled in the  Preschool for 2020 .   
Principal - Dina Zunis Deputy Principal -Cinzia Greco 
R/1 -Donna Kay  1/2 -Erin Lee 
2/3 -Erin Boyle  3/4 -Carol Robinson 
5/6 -Jenni McNamara 6/7 -Kylie Daley 
Science and Technology - Jefferson Knight 
Auslan -Jason Boruch,  EALD and AET  -Priscilla Harris 
Reading Intervention -Judy West , ACEO -Michelle Boerkamp 
Administration Officers -Raelee Evans, Karen Nicholas 
Finance Officer -Trudy Brooks 
Numeracy Quick Smart Facilitators - Sharon Norris, Richelle Shanahan 
Whole school data collection and Music Program coordination -Richelle Shanahan 
Library Officer -Mandy Dicker 
Classroom SSO’s - Naomi Goldsworthy, Richelle Shanahan, Sharon Norris, Tammy Chadwick and 
Leighton Skinner. 
Preschool Teachers -Sophie Verrall and Jenni Carella 
Preschool SSO’s - Karen Nicholas, Selma Jasic, and Richelle Shanahan 
Preschool Bi-lingual SSO -Minoo Golbaghi. 
Chris Pavlou - Groundperson 
We are fortunate to have a committed and passionate staff working in collaboration to support the 
students of North Ingle School and Preschool.  In 2020, we are committed to continual                  
improvement in Reading within the school’s improvement plan’s 3 site goals - 
Goal 1 - All students will develop as balanced readers with fluency and phrasing, decoding,         
comprehension within a wide range of text types and genres, through explicit, modelled and guided 
reading. 
Goal 2 - All students will know and understand their reading goals based on feedback informed by 
rigorous and consistent assessment from a Running Record. 
Goal 3 - All students will develop their knowledge, skills and understanding of Phonological    
Awareness and Phonics. 
We look forward  to further educational improvements for every learner for the year ahead. 
Dina Zunis - Principal 

North Ingle School and Preschool Acquaintance Night will be held on Tuesday 11th February 2020 
from 6:15pm - 7:00pm and is a chance to meet your children’s teacher from Preschool to Year 7.  
All classrooms, including the Science Room and Resource Centre will be open from 6.15pm.     
Classroom teachers will outline their teaching program, expectations and be available to answer 
any questions.   
The Annual General Meeting of the North Ingle School Governing Council will 
be held on Tuesday 11th February 2020 at 7:00pm in the Resource Centre.  
We encourage all staff, parents and caregivers to attend the Annual General 
Meeting and consider nominating for the Governing  Council in support of 
North Ingle School and Preschool. 

 



Welcome Cinzia Greco 

Welcome Jason Boruch 

My name is Cinzia Greco however, you may have already heard 
some of the students referring to me as Ms Greco or Ms G. All of 
these are perfectly acceptable and welcomed!  
I am a passionate educator with a dedication to lifelong learning. 
I have been teaching for over 20 years and have thoroughly enjoyed every part of that time 
regardless of the roles I have undertaken. Some of these roles have included, classroom  
teacher R-7, Language  teacher R-7, Special Education teacher, Student Counsellor and Deputy 
Principal. I believe all these roles have given me the opportunity to better understand         
children, the way they think, interact and learn. I do believe all children have the right to learn 
and    access an education environment that is safe, allowing students to take risks and have a 

voice, where children strive to achieve their goals and dreams.  I am also passionate about developing and         
maintaining long-lasting relationships with students, staff and parents. I believe it is a team effort when supporting 
our young people. I am happily married and have two teenage children, a gorgeous dog called Bambam and by  
default a Bearded Dragon called Des! Thank you to all those parents and students who have already welcomed me.  
I look forward to getting to know you all as soon as I can and encourage you to introduce yourself when you see 
me. The children have all been set a challenge to help me learn all their names by the end of the term. I’m not 
there YET… but it has only been 1 week!  
Wishing you all a fabulous term 1! 
Cinzia Greco—Deputy Principal 

My name is Jason Boruch and I will be teaching Auslan and Physical Education this year. I 
feel fortunate to have been welcomed into a school community built on strong foundations 
of good leadership, exceptional teaching and positive parental support and interaction.  My 
passion for teaching is fashioned by my educational tenet: that a good education is the    
fundamental foundation on which we build equity and justice in our  society. I became a 
teacher because I believe that education has the power to transform lives. I have personally 
been inspired by individuals who overcame their life circumstances through education. The 
impact that a good education has on an individual’s life     cannot be underestimated. I look 
forward to working with leadership, my colleagues and our parent/caregiver community to 
do my part in the education  of our students.   

            Jason Boruch - Teacher                                                                                             

Year 7 to High School - 2022 
Year 7 to high school update 
South Australian Year 7 public school students will be taught in high school from term 1, 
2022.  This move will bring South Australia in line with other jurisdictions. 
About 
Each school will be supported to make sure that the transition is managed in a way that 
reflects their local community’s needs.  Individual implementation plans will cover areas 
such as workforce planning. Facilities and resource management, and engagement with parents.   For high schools 
the plans will also involve approaches to learning and teaching, and for ensuring the wellbeing of year 7s.  Staff. 
Schools and families will be provided with regular project updates and there will be opportunities to provide input 
and feedback into the process. 
Our commitment for transitioning year 7s to high school is to:  
• make sure year 7s thrive in a high school setting, not just in terms of their education, but also their social and 

emotional wellbeing. 
• Make sure schools are involved in the process, and that implementation reflects local realities 
• Provide appropriate support to teachers in transition. 
Bringing year 7 into a high school setting will make it easier to deliver specialist year 7 courses and good grouped 
curriculum subjects and will align South Australia’s public schools with other state and South Australian education 
sectors. 
Consideration may be given as to whether some public high schools begin accepting year 7 enrolments in 2020 or 
2021.  More information will be provided as the project progresses. 



 
 
 

  
 
 

 
On one of our Student Free Days last year we went on an         
excursion to the Cleland Conservation Park. The children really 
enjoyed looking at the animals, learning things from the staff at 
the park and being able to pet and feed some of the animals, 
they even got to cuddle a koala! 

                                                      OSCH Newsletter—Term 1 2020 

Happy Haven Philosophy Statement 
At Happy Haven OSHC we believe that children need a safe, warm, secure and stimulating environment where 
quality care is provided. Seeking passionate and resourceful educators is crucial to providing children with a       
positive learning environment that is inclusive and respectful to all. Therefore, we recognise and value the          
importance of strong, collaborative and nurturing partnerships between children, families, community and          
educators.  Happy Haven OSHC provides children with opportunities to grow and develop as confident individuals 
by exploring their world through stimulating and challenging play. 

Book your children in now! Please don’t hesitate to contact the families number listed above or drop 
in and ask our friendly staff for more information about what we do at Happy Haven and how we can 
help you enroll your children so they are able to join the fun and adventure that is given here at    
Happy Haven OSHC North Ingle! 

Happy Haven Families Number: 8155 5444 (Between BSC and ASC sessions) 
North Ingle Mobile: 0404 490 532 (phone is answered between 6:45am-8:45am and 2:45pm-6pm) 

Happy Haven Staffing 
Company Director: Nicholas Smith 
Company Director: Jamie Hutchison 
Regional Director: Nick Michalak 
Site Director: Madelyn Barrett 
Qualified Educator: Mia Oolgaard-Snijder 
Children’s Services Educator: Megan Thomas 
Children’s Services Educator: Mia Trudinger 

Opening Times 
Before School Care: 6:45am – 8:45am 

After School Care: 3:00pm – 6pm  
Pupil Free Days: 7am – 6pm 

Happy Haven OSCH 

North Ingle School Digital Newsletter 

The North Ingle School and Preschool Newsletter is now being distributed in 
digital form.  Families are encouraged to register on the Konnective          
application available from Google Play or Apple Store for automatic          
notification of important school information including school closures, 
events and the Newsletter. The Newsletter is also available on the North 

Ingle School and Preschool website www.northingle.sa.edu.au. A limited quantity of Newsletters will be printed and 
available from the Front Office for families that do not have access to the internet.  



 
Coronavirus Update 

Dear Parents and Caregivers,   
Public health officials have updated advice over the weekend regarding Novel Coronavirus.  We would like to      
underline the importance of following this advice and alert you to the new national information hotline              
1800 020 080.   
The updated advice from SA Health is effective from Saturday 1 February 2020: 

Children or staff who travelled to mainland China must isolate themselves in their home for 14 days after    
leaving mainland China if they left mainland China on or after 1 February 2020. 

Children or staff who have been in close contact with a confirmed case must isolate themselves in their homes 
for 14 days after last contact. 

Children or staff who have returned from Wuhan, Hubei Province, China must isolate themselves in their home 
for 14 days after leaving Hubei Province. 

Staff and students in these circumstances must not attend schools, preschools or early childhood center's and 
should not engage with other students. 

Symptoms may include fever, cough, shortness of breath, fatigue and sore throat. People with these symptoms 
who have travelled to China or have had close contact with a confirmed case should see a doctor or attend a      
hospital and call ahead so they can prepare. 
Everyone should practice good hygiene and other measures to protect against infections.  Good  hygiene includes: 
• Washing your hands often with soap and water 
• Using a tissue and covering your mouth when you cough or sneeze. 
We will keep you updated if new information becomes available.  
Kind regards, 
Dina Zunis - Principal 

Community Notices 

North Ingle School Canteen  

North Ingle School and Preschool Canteen is open in Term 1 from Thursday the 6th February for recess and Friday 
the 7th of February for recess and lunch order service.  The canteen menu is available on the North Ingle School 
website - www.northingle.sa.edu.au.  Lunch order bags are available in class rooms for your convenience. 
The North Ingle School canteen is run by volunteers.  We are seeking any parents, caregivers or family members 
who may be available to assist in the canteen on Thursday or Friday.  Please contact the front office to register 
your interest or join other parents on Friday morning for Parent Coffee morning.  We look forward to seeing you 
there! 


